

### Lake Wangary School Newsletter



Term 2 Week 9 Thursday 28th of June, 2018







In the 2/3/4 class we have been discussing a recent news article about robots becoming our teachers. We aren't sure if this would work. What happens if they get wet? What happens if we are naughty? What if they come unplugged or run out of batteries? What if there is an emergency?







We have been learning about the work of Palaeontologists. We have been looking at different bones and theorising about what creatures they might have belonged to. We have also been learning how to do 'Tom-Boy stitching'.

Leadership Effort Achieve Respect Nurture

#### Message from the Principal:

Wow, Week 9 already, and Sandra is overseas on a well deserved holiday. My first couple of days have been interesting and informative; I attended a Port Lincoln Partnership Review meeting and sat on an interview panel for a replacement Pastoral Care Worker. I am pleased to announce that we have appointed Glenys Sauturaga to fill this position until Naomi Smith returns.

It is great to be able to visit each class, work with a variety of children and see how each class operates. It has been rewarding, getting to know all students and I love how they all greet me with such importance. Thank you for making me feel special! I look forward to Friday, 'International Mud Day' and NO I will not be getting muddy. Thank you to Miss Tess, DK Quarries, the Meyers family and Stotty's Building who have organised the dirt and activities.

Next week is also a busy one, with 'Science Fair' on Wednesday in the school gym. I look forward to seeing the experiments and displays that the students have been preparing for the fair. Please feel free to invite family members and friends to come along between 10:30am and 12:30am.

As a perfect follow up to the Science Fair, the 4/5/6/7 students will travel to Port Lincoln on Thursday 5th July to be part of the Science and Engineering Discovery Day - STEM challenge. They will be competing in teams against other schools in 8 challenges. It is a fantastic opportunity for our students to learn more about careers in the Science and Engineering fields.

Finally, reports and portfolios will be sent home next Friday and I hope you all have a relaxing two weeks of holidays!

Carla Morgan

**Governing Council** 

#### From the parent, staff and student surveys the fundraising items for this year are: Library Furniture, lines in the vard and a sound system in the aym.

- Auction Fundraiser: The night includes a 3 course meal provided by Chef Nic Carlson, live entertainment by Kane Slater, Luke Rowe & Scott Cane as well as the auctions throughout the night. It will be held on Saturday 4th August 2018 at the Coffin Bay Yacht Club. The tickets are \$50 each, you can purchase them from school, Therase Hutchins or Kirby Stott. If you would like to donate an item/goods to be auctioned please let the school know ASAP.
- The next **meeting** will be held on Monday the 30th of July at 6pm.

School 200

- Last Wednesday we had a visit from the Chief Executive of the Department for Education, Mr Rick Persse.
- Nathaniel and Eli showed him around our great school. He visited each class and was impressed by our hard-working students and teachers. They viewed the new preschool building and discussed the education opportunities ahead for our students.



Week 9: Friday 29th June **International Mud** Day

**Week 10:** Wed 4th July Science Fair

Thursday 5th July 4/5/6/7 Science Engineering Challenge Day

Friday 6th July Last Day Of Term Early Dismissal -2.10pm

> **TERM 3 STARTS** MONDAY 23RD APRIL





tids Matter Component 3: Working with parents and carers Parenting support and information

ustralian Primary Schools

Mental Health Initiative About emotional development

Children's emotional development - Key points for supporting children's emotional development:

Providing effective support for children's emotional development starts with paying attention to their feelings and noticing how they manage them. By acknowledging children's emotional responses and providing guidance, parents and school staff can help children understand and accept feelings, and accept feelings, and develop effective strategies for managing them.

Tune into children's feelings and emotions: Some emotions are easily identified, while others are less obvious. Turning into children's emotions involves looking at their body language, listening to what they are saying and how they are saying it, and observing their

behaviour. This allows you to respond more effectively to children's needs and to offer more specific guidance to help children manage their emotions.

Help children recognise and understand emotions: Taking opportunities to talk with children to become more aware of their own emotions as well as those of others. Encouraging children to feel comfortable with their emotions and providing them with practice in talking about their feelings helps children to further develop ways to manage their emotions

Be a role model: Children learn about emotions and how to express them appropriately by watching others-especially parents and school staff. Showing children the ways you understand and manage emotions helps children learn from example.

For more information go to: www.kidsmatter.edu.au







1800 55 1800

#### RESUABLE LUNCH ORDER BAGS

We have Sticky Beaks Lunch Wallets for sale!

- The wallets are designed to replace lunch bags
- Holds more food and drinks than a paper bag
- · Easy to clean
- Environmentally friendly
- Hygienic zipper pocket to separate money from food
- Clear pocket to display name and class
- Sturdy flat base
- Folds down into a wallet when not in use



Large Wallet - \$9.35

Small Wallet -\$7.15

Available from the front office

#### DONTAIONS OF WOOL OR KNITTING

We are looking for donations of wool or scrap knitting to do a yarn bomb on the friendship tree for Kids Matter Day. Please send to school if you have any. Thank you.



#### LWS BREAKFAST PROGRAM

The Breakfast Program is being run by volunteer parents. Thank you to those who have volunteered. If you're able to help please let the school know.

Thank you.

Weeks 1 & 2 24th & 31st of July Amy Chesher	Weeks 2 & 3 31st July & 7th August	Weeks 3 & 4 7th & 14th August
Weeks 4 & 5 14th & 21st of August	<b>Weeks 5 &amp; 6</b> 21st & 28th of August	Week 6 & 7 28th August & 4th of Sept
Weeks 7 & 8 4th & 11th of September	Weeks 8 & 9 11th & 18th of September Bronny Pearce	Weeks 9 & 10 18th & 25th of September

#### COFFIN BAY GENERAL STORE

Please remember to bring lunch orders on Tuesdays ready for Wednesdays

LUNCH ORDER SPECIALS

Week 10 - Wednesday 4th July

Nachos - \$4.00

Term 3 WeekS 1 & 2

CHICKEN TENDOR WRAP (LETTUCE, CHEESE, MAYO)

\$4.00





# Bahasa Indonesia



Earlier this term we were lucky enough to have the Indonesians staying with families at Navigator's come out and visit all the classes.

In each class we had an Ask and Tell session, where we had the opportunity to introduce ourselves and say something about ourselves in Indonesian. Then we asked a question and had to try to interpret the response. We asked about what types of music they liked, favourite foods and about their hobbies and family and what they liked to do on holidays.

It was a fantastic opportunity to see if we could be understood and it was excellent to see lots of students having a go.

Bu Rista, Julian and Marthin on the guitar taught us an Indonesian action song and joined the 2-4 class in their music lessons, playing the Boom Whackers for the first time.

Bu Rista, Marthin and Julian thought the students were very "pintar Bahasa Indonesia" (Clever at Indonesian).









## PHRASE OF THE WEEK

Sudah menggosok gigi? Have you cleaned your teeth? Sudah (already done it) In the F-1 class we used the green screen to make an imovie of our shared story "We're going on a Komodo hunt". This story is about things you might see in Indonesia like rivers and jungles.

If you would like a copy, please send in a USB and let Bu Ellin know and she can make you a copy.

We also looked at the national hat of Indonesia, which Kuta is wearing, called a *peci*. We discussed what we would need in a national hat for Australia and designed our own. *Menarik!* 

Leadership Effort Achieve Respect Nurture